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March 2012 
1 Pennies for Patients Collection 
2 Spirit Day 
3 Spring Festival 
5 Soccer Try-outs 
6 8th Grade Promotion Meeting 
 Softball Try-outs 
7 Soccer Try-outs 
 8th Grade Promotion Pictures 
8 Softball Try-outs 
12 Morning Assembly 8:15 a.m. 
13   VAPO Meeting 8:15 a.m. 
 Chick-fil-A 5:00-7:00 p.m. 
15 Caught Being Good Give Away 
16   Early Release 12:15 p.m.  
  No P.M. Coyote Club 
19-23  Spring Break 
28 Report Cards go home 
30 7/8 grade Assembly 8:15 a.m. 
 Honor Roll Ice Cream 
 7/8 Grade Spring Dance 

Main Number: (623) 516-7747 
Principal/Asst. Principal:  ext. 115      
Attendance:        ext. 108 
Nurse:         ext. 105 
Discipline Issues:             ext. 115 
Business Issues:              ext. 116 
Parent Room (VAPO):     ext. 308 
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Important Dates  Principal’s Point 

Valley Academy is a traditional school that focuses on providing an 
environment conducive to academic success. On campus we use the 
following principles: 

 Valley Academy will create an atmosphere conducive to the pursuit of 

academic excellence. 

 Valley Academy will teach students to read, write, speak, spell, and compute 

accurately and effectively. 

 Teachers will train students in the logical application of the scientific method. 

 Teachers will challenge students to do their best by requiring that all work be 

done properly and on time. 

 Students will learn the fundamental principles of citizenship, discipline, respect, 

and personal responsibility. 

 Students will know and understand our history, heritage, and government. 

 Valley Academy will help students develop strong morals and excellent 

character. 
High parental involvement also helps Valley Academy students achieve success. 
Parents can heavily influence the success of their children by just getting involved in 
their child’s education. Parents who take an active interest in helping their children 
succeed are more likely to have well-educated children who excel in school. One of 
the ways parents can stay involved in their child’s education is maintaining a 
disciplined attitude toward homework. Please provide your child a quiet place to 
work and make sure the homework is completed. This instills a habit of always 
getting homework done on time, which hopefully lasts the child throughout high 
school and beyond.  

Parents who are involved can more actively monitor the progress of their child. This 
helps them catch weaknesses and spot strengths, allowing the parent to provide 
additional support to their child’s learning. Working together with the school is 
beneficial to ensure your child’s success. 

Children whose parents are involved with their education are more likely to achieve 
higher grades. Parents should help children study and make sure they thoroughly 
understand all the information they need before a big test. In addition, the involved 
parent is likely to proofread the child's homework and show him/her where errors 
were made before the work is submitted. 

Working together for the success of children is our goal. Thank you for being a part 
of the team! 

Board Meetings 

The Board of Directors meets on the fourth Thursday of each month unless otherwise posted.  All regular meetings are open to the 
public, and parents are encouraged to attend. If you wish to contact members of the Board, you may send a letter to the school or 
leave a message with Jeannine at ext. 116. 



 

 

  

 In order to help keep all of our children healthy, please remember that 
children must be fever-free without the use of Tylenol or ibuprofen for 24 

hours before they may come back to school.  
 Please do not allow your children to carry any medicine with them, including over-the-counter 

medications. All medicines need to be checked in  and stored for your child in the Health Office.   
 Please be sure to send a water bottle with your child on a daily basis. We want to be sure to keep the   

students well hydrated. 

Health Office News 

Mrs. Susan McIver, R.N. & Mrs. Susan Elowson, R.N.  

Early Release Day 
March 16th is an early release day.  
There is no P.M. Coyote Club that day. 
Lunches are served to grades 1-6 on early release days.   
All students K-8 are dismissed at 12:15 p.m. 

 

        Spirit Day Ice Cream Sales 50¢ 

Spirit Day is the first Friday of most months.  

Students may wear their Spirit Day T-shirts and 

buy an ice cream at lunch for 50¢ 

So, don’t forget Spirit Day is March 2nd!  

Ice cream sales are at lunch time in the M.P.R. 

Attendance 
If your child is absent, please remember to call the  
attendance line at (623) 516-7747 ext. 108, by 9:00 a.m. 
This includes preschool.  Please leave and spell the 
first and last name of your child. If this information  
cannot be understood, we will be unable to excuse the 
absence.  If you wish to request homework, please do 
so at that time.  Teachers must be given appropriate 
time to gather the work.  Homework requested after 
11:00 a.m. will not be available until the next day.  The 
homework can be picked up in the office at the end of 
the school day.  Thank you. 

Lunch Update 

The Peanut Butter and Jelly Project helps kids who, in an 

emergency situation, need a lunch.  They receive a 

sandwich and a milk for a minimal fee of $1.00. We are 

able to charge only this minimal fee because the bread, 

peanut butter, and jelly are all supplied by donations.  If 

your child has received a sandwich, please send in a 

dollar.  If any parent would like to make a contribution to 

the cafeteria to help kids with lunch, we are always in 

need of spoons, forks, straws, bread, 

smooth peanut butter, and grape jelly.  

8th Grade Promotion 

The 8th Grade Promotion meeting is on March 6, at 8:15 a.m. in the VAPO room or 6:00 p.m. at Audra 
Nuttall’s home.  We will be discussing Chick-fil-A night, Dinner/Dance meeting notes, and song choices for 
Promotion. Parents of 7th and 8th graders are encouraged to come.  Let your voice be heard.  After this 

meeting, only two more are left on the first Tuesdays in April and May.  Time flies! 

The 8th Grade Decoration Committee meeting will be on Tuesday, March 27, at 6:00 p.m. at Audra Nuttall’s home. Call 

or email for directions: 623-581-8883 or audranut@gmail.com 

8th Grade casual pictures will be taken on March 30, 2012, after morning assembly.  All 8th graders should wear their 8th 
grade t-shirts to this photo shoot and are welcome to wear their t-shirts every Friday after that. T-shirts will be ordered in 
early March and delivered to the 8th graders during the last week of March. Watch for the order form coming home with 

your 8th grade student. “Don’t you wanna be one-two?” 

mailto:audranut@gmail.com


 

 

Valley Academy Basketball 

Welcome, ladies and gentlemen! It’s tournament 
time.  The basketball season is in the process of 
winding down.  Your Coyotes are still on the 
prowl looking to be victorious and bring home the trophy to its 
rightful home here at Valley.  Please feel free to email me at 
rwoodbury@valleyacademy.com if you would like the 
tournament schedule so you can come cheer your Coyotes on 
to a championship.   

Please come out to Chick-fil-A at 
31st Avenue and Beardsley (by 
AMC 30) on Tuesday, March 13th 
from 5:00-7:00 p.m. for some great 
food and lots of fun.  Some of our 

teachers and staff will be participating in a chicken nugget eating 
contest, a brain freeze contest, and, of course, there will be an 
appearance by the Chick-fil-A cow!   This is a fundraiser for our 
8th grade class to help with expenses associated with their 
promotion events.  Chick-fil-A will donate 10% of the total sales 
from both the dining room and drive through during our 
designated time.  Take a night off from cooking and spend some 
time with other great Valley Academy families.   
See you there! 

Student  Information Page 

Valley Academy Student Council 

Student Council appreciates everyone’s participation in the Flower and Candy Gram sales!  Now, it is time to gear 
up for our Pennies for Patients campaign.  Please collect your loose pennies and send them in with your child!  All 
money raised will go to the Leukemia and Lymphoma Society to aid in research.  The fundraiser will run from 

March 1st -March 30th.  Let’s top last year’s collection of $2,000! 

Student Council is making plans for a 7th/8th grade dance to be held on Friday, March 30th from 6:00 p.m. to 8:00 
p.m. Permission slips and a $2.00 donation will be collected. The funds will be donated to “Pennies for Patients.” 
Watch for more information to come soon. 

Just a Note from Chorus 

 

Choir has a busy month ahead.  Students in third through eighth grades still have time to join us on 
Mondays after school and be part of the excitement!  There will be a special rehearsal on Thursday, 

March 1st from 3:30 to 4:15 p.m.  March 3rd is the Spring Festival choir performance at 11:00 a.m.   

On March 31st, we will be participating in the “Voices of the Valley” choral festival all day.  This 
festival includes choirs from the Phoenix Children’s Chorus, the Tucson Girls’ Choir, and other 
schools from around the valley.  There is a free concert at 4:00 p.m. at Orangewood Presbyterian 
Church, 7321 N. 10th St., Phoenix.  Please come and support Valley Academy in this festival of 

music. 

Softball and Soccer Try-Outs 

Calling all soccer and softball players! Try-outs are right around the corner.  On March 5th and 7th , I will be looking for 
all the soccer players to take the field and show me what they’ve got.  On March 6th and 8th at Deer Valley Park, I will 
be looking for all the kings and queens of the diamond.  Please make sure you bring all equipment necessary for 
your sport during try-outs, and drink plenty of water. Start hydrating today.  Just a reminder, both sports are coed and 
open to students in 5th through 8th grade. A grade of 70 percent or better in all classes is required to be eligible to 

play.  Let’s go Coyotes!        Coach Ray Woodbury 

Caught Being Good will be held on March 

15th during lunch. Don't forget your 
tickets! 

mailto:rwoodbury@valleyacademy.com


 

 

Spring Festival is March 3rd 11:00 a.m.- 4:00 p.m. 

Rain Date: March 31, 2012 

Tickets are available in front of the office on Thursday, March 1st and Friday, 

March 2nd  before and after school.  

Game Tickets: 100 for $20, 20 for $5, 4 for $1.  Raffle Tickets: 6 for $5.   

On March 3rd Game Tickets will be 3 for $1 and Raffle Tickets will be $1 each. 

We'll see you at the Hoedown! 

 

Please join us! 
The next VAPO meeting is on Tuesday, March 13th, 2012, at 8:15 a.m. in the VAPO room, room #8 in the kindergarten area.  All 
parents and guardians are welcome, as you are also a member of VAPO! 

SPRING FESTIVAL 

Please come to Valley's Barnyard Hoedown Saturday, March 3rd , from 11:00 a.m. - 4:00 p.m.  This is VAPO's largest fundraiser, 
and it is  ALL about the STUDENTS and having FUN!  Our whole campus comes together in a small town school fair atmosphere 

to party with pony rides, petting zoo, kettle korn, Jamba Juice, raffles, bounce houses, class game booths, and much more.  This is 
the largest school party of the whole school year!  Hope to see you there.  You won't want to miss out! 

 
The Spring Festival Committee would like to publicly THANK all of the parent and student volunteers that help make the festival 

possible every year!  WE LOVE OUR HOMEROOM PARENTS!  Thank you to everyone that contributed to their child's classroom 
basket.  The baskets looks GREAT this year!  100% of the class basket proceeds up to $200 goes back to the classroom.  We 

would also like to thank the teachers and administration who support this event!  Everyone comes together for this great 

day!  THANKS A MILLION to all of the Valley Barnyard Hoedown attendees!  We hope you have a MOO-ving experience. 

A message from your VAPO President: 
      I would like to extend a heartfelt THANK YOU to the eleven Governing Council members that I have the pleasure of working 
alongside this year.  Each of you have put forth your amazing talents, your extreme dedication, and hours of your time and I sincerely 
appreciate the hard work that you do here on our campus for our school. 
      VAPO would like to extend a heartfelt THANK YOU for the many hours of volunteering our parents have put forth this 2011-2012 
school year.  Each of you are a member of this Parent Organization, and we appreciate the talents, dedication, and  time put forth to 
help us with each event.  The year has been on high speed, but it isn't quite over yet.  We graciously invite parents to look at their 
schedules and help wrap up the year.  The following dates and events are our last opportunities for you to fulfill your volunteer 
requirement of 27 hours per year or 3 hours per month. 

Our Spring Festival event is on Saturday, March 3rd, from 11:00 a.m. to 4:00 p.m.  We are in need of parents to help set up and to 
sign up to help at your classroom booth for a half hour shift or at various booths that are still in need of help.  This is our biggest event 
of the year, and without parents’ contribution of their time, this event wouldn't be possible. 

7th and 8th grade parents are needed to continue their involvement at the 8th grade meetings that are taking place the first 
Tuesday of each month and to help with the last fundraisers and events before 8th Grade Promotion takes place.  

Join the Book Fair and Family Fun Night committees and help plan a Luau!  The book fair will be the week of April 30th-May 

4th ,and Family Fun Night is Friday, May 4th.  Volunteers will also be needed to help with the week-long book fair and  with the Family 
Fun Night.  

Join the Honor Roll Reception committee!  The first meeting is on Thursday, March 29th! 

Help continue to clip box tops and other labels we collect!  They can be found in the VAPO room on top of the cabinets. 

Come help us in the VAPO room to sort uniforms and keep our lost and found or our playroom tidy.  

Help your teacher grade papers.  
Thank you again from all of us on VAPO, and we hope to see your helping hands. 
- Vicki Lowery 



 

 

The Waters Family were Volunteers of the Month for January 2012 with 42.75 hours! Thank you so much for your assistance in so 
many things. You are terrific! 
Those families who volunteered over 25 hours during the month of January are: 
Skow Family (vom 8/11) 55.5 hours       Mettes Family       32.5 hrs. 
Lowery Family*           42.86 hours     E. Smith Family 30 hrs. 
Nuttall Family*           37  hours               Hansen Family 27.25 hours 
Webb Family           33.5 hours  
*Denotes members of the VAPO Board. 
 Please remember – only the new volunteer form will be accepted! Complete the form in its entirety always including everyone’s last 
name.  

 

Parent Information 
Honor Roll Ceremony Planning Meeting 

Come join us in the VAPO room on Thursday, March 29th, at 
8:15 a.m., for our first Honor Roll Ceremony planning 

meeting. We can use your help. This is 
one of your last opportunities to get 
your volunteer hours in for the year. 

See you there! 

Box Top/ Labels:  
Thank you to all our great Valley Academy families who have turned in so many Box Tops and Labels for 
Education this year.  So far, we have submitted over 30,000 Box Tops and over 14,000 Labels for Education 
points.   This means cash for our school from Box Tops and new playground items such as balls and jump ropes 
from Labels for Education.   
Our current leaders in year-long label collection contest are Mrs. Keely's third grade class and Ms. Schambach's 
second grade class. The numbers are still coming in.   
Doing online shopping? Consider going to your regular e-retailer through the Box Tops for Education Marketplace.  You still get the 
same great deals with your favorite online retailers, AND you earn money for our school.  Check out their website at http://
www.boxtops4education.com/earn/marketplace/Default.aspx.  Participating retailers include Wal-Mart, Kohl's, Macy's, and Lowes, 
just to name a few. 

Fry's Cool Cash/eScrip:  
Thanks to our terrific Valley Academy families, we have received $1000 in contributions from Fry's Cool Cash so far this year.   
We have also received nearly $250 in eScrip contributions this year.  If you have not yet done so, register your Safeway store card 
AND your debit card with eScrip at www.escrip.com to help our school earn additional money.  Your eScrip registration earns 
money for our school at lots of different places such as Safeway, local restaurants, and online retailers every time to use your debit 
card at a participating business.   
If you would like more information, contact Sherri McCulloch at sherrzi@aol.com or 623-780-8228. 

Harkins Summer Movie Fun: 
Harkins Summer Movie Fun Pass order forms were sent out through 
an Alert Now email message this week.  Look for paper copies to 
come home with your child during the next week as well.  Please be 
sure to include your order form when 
submitting payment.  Orders cannot be 
processed without your choice of theater and 
dates.  Orders will be accepted until March 
14, 2012.  

Aloha!  The spring book fair is scheduled for April 30th-May 4th.  We invite you to join us each Wednesday 
starting March 7th at 8:15 a.m. in the VAPO room to help plan this reading celebration.  The Library and 
Special Events Committees will meet together to plan all the book fair activities, contests, games, and 
Family Fun Night events.  This will be one of the final events of this school year, so if you haven’t yet 
fulfilled your volunteer commitment, this is a great opportunity to do so.  If you are unable to come to the 
meetings but would like to help, please contact Library Committee Chair Lisa Schulte at (602) 628-6717 or 

email her at razzleberrypie@msn.com. You may also contact Special Events Chair Cheryl Stradling at (602) 734-5255 or email her 

at grinnie99@yahoo.com.  Mahalo! 

Move-a-thon: 
A big thank you to all families and students who submitted sponsor sheets and/or donations for our upcoming Move-a-
thon.   Congratulations to $50 gift card winner Jacob B. and to $10 gift card winners Shreya D., Zachary H., Kendall B., 
Harini S., and Tharun R. We will continue to accept sponsor sheets and donations through the Move-a-thon 
contribution deadline of April 10, 2012.  

http://www.boxtops4education.com/earn/marketplace/Default.aspx
http://www.boxtops4education.com/earn/marketplace/Default.aspx
http://www.escrip.com/
mailto:sherrzi@aol.com
mailto:razzleberrypie?subject=Book%20Fair
mailto:grinnie99@yahoo.com?subject=Book%20Fair
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